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Madam President, 
Food safety is a fundamental part of public health and therefore one of the most basic and important responsibilities of the Government.
In the last few months alone, we have had scares about the safety of pork, chicken and fish.
As well as threatening residents' well-being, this sort of thing can do long-term damage to Hong Kong's international reputation.
The Government has announced some serious measures to address this threat. It will merge various functions from the Agriculture, Fisheries and Conservation Department and the Food and Environmental Hygiene Department, and create a new Food Safety, Inspection and Quarantine Department.
The Government is also enhancing its ability to monitor food imported from the Mainland. As part of this, Hong Kong officials will operate on the Mainland to monitor the farms and other facilities. This is a practical example of co-operation and good communication bringing benefits to both sides.
The success of the Government's action will be obvious to everyone. If the number of food scares goes down, we can give our officials credit for doing a good job. If we carry on having problems with food safety, we will know that we need to do more.

Madam President, so much has been said in this Council this evening, I think it is about time for us to wrap up this debate, and let our Honourable health minister go home, enjoy a good decent meal, rest up and stay healthy to deal with all the new challenges he has to face the following day.

Madam President, I fully support the Government in this area. Thank you.

